
 

 

December 6, 2017 
Dear CMC Church Family, 

A person received into CMC membership two decades ago has not abided by behavioral guidelines he agreed to as a 
condition of his membership.  Monitoring and counsel have not led to consistent adherence to the stipulations.  This 
interferes both with the basis for his membership as well as CMC stated commitments to provide a safe environment 
for others who participate in fellowship and work in our building.  At this time we know of four current female 
employees of the congregation who have experienced unwelcomed touch and attention from this member.  We 
cannot ask our employees to sacrifice their sense of well-being in the place where they necessarily carry out most of 
their duties on our behalf.  Some other members have had similar unwelcome experiences with this member.  Their 
ability to worship here and participate in congregational activities also deserves protection. 

After careful consideration and with heavy hearts, we are prohibiting this member from entering our church 
facility.  (Goshen College had earlier barred this member from entering campus except to attend CMC events in our 
facility.) Our decision comes after his repeated violations of the behavioral guidelines he agreed to when first 
admitted to membership.  Repeated attempts to counsel and admonish him to adhere to those guidelines have not 
been successful.  As individuals each of us may exhibit behaviors that are not fully consistent with the example of 
Christ.  When our behaviors compromise the safety and well-being of others in our midst, we must address them. We 
are not asking the congregation to withdraw this person’s membership. Indeed, if repentance and restoration occurs 
in the future, we will rejoice together.  

Individuals who experience unwelcome crossing of sexual boundaries in any congregational setting are strongly 
encouraged to report these concerns privately to a pastor, board member, or other trusted individual.  As a 
congregation we are committed to addressing such concerns in effective ways. 

Joe Springer, Ron Kennel, Marty Lehman, Phil Waite and Pamela Yoder will be available in Room 112-113 at 11 a.m. 
on Sunday, Dec. 10.  Anyone who wishes to ask questions regarding this decision may come at that time.  (We will 
not discuss identities of individuals who have experienced unwelcomed touch and attention from this member.) 

Pray for our brother.  Pray for our sisters.  Pray for wholeness and safety for all. 

 
 
 
 
 
Joe Springer, Chair, College Mennonite Church Board 
together with Becky Horst (vice-chair), congregational representatives: David Lapp Jost, Richard Kauffman, Ron 
Kennel, Rosalyn Troiano, Seth Yoder; Marty Lehman (administrative pastor), Phil Waite (pastoral team leader) 

 

 



 
 

 


